

HDTPA Meeting Minutes October 1st, 2025

Roll Call: Chisum, Elyas, Lisa, Sherry, Shannon, Brian, Mike, Jennifer, Amy

Approval of Minutes: Lisa- motioned 1st, Jennifer - seconded

Treasurers Report: Mike- motioned 1st, Brian - seconded

Arena Directors : Elyas and Shannon

Upcoming Events:

- October 4th (Pink for Breast Cancer Awareness/ Halloween)
 - Same parking as normal, please do not park by covered arena as there is a dog show in the connecting arena.
- November 2nd (CHANGED DATE) Halloween themed

New business:

1.Open meetings details:

- We will be opening our meetings to the membership. We will need RSVP the Monday before the meeting at 5pm at the latest. Emails reminders will be sent out a week before the meeting.

2. How to raise money for the club:

- Raffle Basket
- 50/50
- Calcutta/ Sponsor a number
- Fun events during drags

3. Rebranding/ Merch possibility:

- Rachel Hiles reached out about making shirts and sweatshirts for the next season.
- Jennifer will be asking her contacts for pricing as well.
- Amy will be creating a new logo for next season as well to start the year off with a bang.
- We will be keeping the name but getting a new logo.

4. Discussion about 2 pens next season:

- We will discuss next meeting after the event so we have more of an idea on how well it will possibly work for next season.

5. Sponsor sign-ups with visuals:

- Send Jason sponsor logos for website.
- Amy might have a second screen for run order & sponsors.

Discussion: We would like to get a TV display. It will show the run order, top 5 in the class, and our sponsors. We need to work out some kinks but would love to start the season off with-it next year.

ROUND ROBIN:

Elyas: Double show went great and would like to see one next year.

Sherry: Sherry would like to see our staff treated better. It needs to start with a good example from the BOD.

Shannon: For all our saddle sponsors Shannon would like to get a hat from each business for each saddle. She would like to get a date for the Awards Banquet at the next meeting.

Brian: Great double show. The good incentives for the weekend were the BBQ & double points.

Mike: Everson Spice Sponsor for next year and Jennifer will reach out to see if they'd like to sponsor or donate a basket for the raffle/ auction at the Awards Banquet. Mike would also like to get Mike McDougal a better umbrella and holder.

Jennifer: Double show went great and loved seeing the comradery come back. She thinks that Winnemucca Ranch would be a perfect space for a double show. Did a great job acknowledging our sponsors on Saturday and felt like we lacked on Sunday.

Amy: Will do homework for Facebook and sponsor forms.

2025 Sponsors:

- Jake Kellames @ Sierra Waste Solutions
- Mike and Jennifer Efstratis @ Mountain West Builders
- Rick Joy @ Joy Engineering
- Conrad Stitser @ Pinnacle Painting
- Mike Stewart @ 4S Ranch
- Sandy Kellames @ Murry Hay
- Sherry Davis
- Lisa Hallmark
- Deanna Newcomb
- Amy McDougal @ Buckin' A Ranch

HUGE THANK YOU TO ALL OF OUR SPONSORS!!

Directors, please set a good example for other members

Next Meeting: November 5th , @ Reno Pinocchio's 6:00pm.